Lockleys North Primary is a School Empowering Learners

LNPS Governing Council Invites
Parents and Staff to the

LNPS Annual General Meeting

and

Parent Education Forum
Wednesday 4™ March 2015
6:30pm — 8:00pm in Tirkandi

Refreshments and nibbles served on arrival
With raffle included for attendees

A creche will be available in OSHC

This informal meeting will illustrate highlights of the 2014 school year through
the presentation of the Annual Report and plans for 2015.
This will be followed by the Parent Education Forum presentation

“Empowering Learners at LNPS”

How do we develop powerful learners ready for a complex and challenging future?
Assessment for Learning — Kim Martin

Engaging Learners — Kathryn Baker and Mike Tarleton
Inquiry Learning — Kathy Kite and Rosemary Saxon

Come along to catch up with friends, meet new parents and hear about the great things that are
happening at LNPS.

If you have any questions please contact
Darrell Klar, Chairperson darrell@clearcutcomputers.com.au or
Tyson Grinham, Principal tyson.grinham428@schools.sa.edu.au




